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that the opening had closcd betwecn the root apex and the main
body of the absccs. The root.canal was also frce froi pus.

Having carcfully preparcd the root canal for filling. I put inl
a test ront Iilling of cotton saturated with cucalyptus; this I sealcd
in witlh ccment. There bcing still a tracc of pus in dit listulous
opening in the guim, I trcatcd this with an iijectioi of peroxide
of hydrogen, followed ii a few minutes by one of boralyptol
oI aromatic sulphuric. Ini about thrce weeks the swelling and
inflamanition had cntircly disappcarcd, no signs f pus could be
detectcd. and the gui had attaincdl a hcalthy appearance. In
about two weeks after the test root filling lad beei put in I re-
1IoVC(l it. aild filled the root with chlora-percha and a gutta-)ercla
ColC. The cavity 1 reillcd witl cenent. The operation las up
to the prescet provcd successful. i do lot knîowv whether this is
a commion condition in abscesses; it certainly was new to me to
finfd one so far rcmoved froimi the tooth wlich caused it.

Evidently this vas caused by the meclanical action of the
pus forcing itself along the line of least rcsistancc. It indicated
the nced of careful diagnosis. Absccsses, froni wlat I havc scen
of thcm, arc in the habit of doing the unexpected, and bringing
unplcasant surprises.
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EASTERN ONTARIO DENTAL ASSOCIATION.

The Eastern Ontario Dental Association held its twenty-first
annual meeting at the Grand Union -Iotel, Ottawa, on June 20th,
21st and 22nd. The Presidcnt, Dr. Sparks of Kingston. callcd the
meeting to order at 8 p.m., June 2oth, and after the rcading of the
minutes of the previous nceting and the financial statcnent the
following officers werc elected for the ensuing term: President,
Dr. Jno. Robertson. Ottawa; Vice-President, Dr. A. H. Mabec,
Gananoque; Sec'y.-Treasurer, Dr. W. 13. Cavanagh, Cornwall.

Drs.'Parnell, Ottawa, and C. A. Martin, Ottawa, werc elected
hon. members of the Eastern Ontario Dental Association, with full
privileges of ordinary members. Drs. Parnell and Martin were
charter members of the Association, but at present, on account of
ill-health, are prevented from taking an active part in the meetings.
The members of the Association took this means to recognize their
past services.

DR. SPARKS, in his retiring address, pointed out the growth of
the demand for dentistry, and as an illustration, mentioned that a
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